OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION

AGM

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at The Anchor
at 7.30pm on Friday, 18th March 2016 
Present
Sue Francis, Ann Leathwood, Barry Leathwood, Tina Gardener, Jacqui Sparks, Louise Bailey,  Mary Cornish,  Di Davey, Tony Davie, Joan Langlois, Vic Langlois, , Eunice Bennett, Sue Barton. Bruce Barton, Mem Myatt
Apologies     Robert Wright, Linda Barnet, John Berry, Amber Austin, Aly Prowse, Robin Prowse, Sue Ayley, Brian Ayley, John Culleton, Pauline Culleton, Lorna Walker, Simon Briggs, Tom Dougall, Julie Cadmore, Paul Cadmore, Julie Evans, Jean Kibby, Janet Burrows, Sylvia Langley, Liz Sidebotham.

 The Chair welcomed everyone to the 16th Annual General Meeting of OPRA.
16/13
Minutes of last AGM 

           
Minutes of the last Annual General Meeting held on 20th March 2015 were      approved and signed as a correct record.
16/14             Chairperson’s Report 
Tina gave a detailed report of activities of the last year which is attached to these minutes. She also announced with much regret that she was resigning from the OPRA committee for family reasons and would therefore not be able to continue as Chair. She has always been passionate about OPRA and has enjoyed working with everyone.

Tina said, that when her situation changes she would be happy to join the committee again and wish us all great success in the coming year.       
Tina then thanked everyone for making this last year a success.

16/15
Treasurer’s Report  (inc.100 Club)

Sue Francis presented her Treasurer’s report (as circulated) for the year ending 31st December 2015.  

The Treasurer reported that at the end of the financial year OPRA had a bank account balance of £652.32 and cash in hand of £192.34.  In the savings account the balance is £2346.40 with £752.05 in the 100 Club account.  The combined total at the end of the year was £3943.11. 

We have made donations to the following in 2015:



Wild flower group towards a bench            £100.00



Little Otters Bristol trip

        £150.00



Kite making equipment fun day                 £  11. 29 



Website equipment                                    £100.00



Lantern making materials                           £  50.00


It was proposed and seconded that the report be adopted. This was carried unanimously by the meeting.

It was reported that the 100 Club had 102 members at the end of 2015. From January to December we received £5291.02 income and paid out £2910.06 in prizes.  A maximum of 50% of the income is paid out in prizes in accordance with the 'Lotteries and Amusements Act 1976' including 5% of the monthly income which is retained for the bumper Christmas Draw.  Membership forms are available from Committee members.  We have received donations from some 100 club winners 
It was confirmed that OPRA has been granted a lottery licence for a further year to 20th January 2017.

16/16
 Election of Trustees/Committee
Chair – Tina has resigned as Chair due to family commitments.  There were no nominations for a new Chair and it was agreed to refer this to the next OPRA Committee meeting.
The following were re-elected en bloc.  Proposed by Sue Barton and seconded by Joan Langlois:
                      Secretary – Ann Leathwood was duly elected.


Treasurer – Sue Francis was duly elected.  Ann and Sue agreed to continue as 100 Club organisers.

Committee members –, Jacqui Sparks, Di Davie, Mary Cornish, Bev Smith and Barry Leathwood were re-elected.

This completed the business of the Annual General Meeting, which was closed at 8.00 pm

Members then enjoyed a social gathering with refreshments.
    Signed………………………………    Date……………………….

OPRA Chairman’s Report for 2015/16

At last year’s AGM we said farewell to Lynne and Robert Palmer who had both done so much for OPRA. Robert devoted a lot of time to OPRA and was an excellent Chairman. Lynne worked really hard with the 100 Club and got our membership up to over 100 for the very first time. Our main revenue comes from the 100 Club and so is vital to keeping OPRA functioning. It enables us to provide the Easter Egg Hunt, Firework Display and the Seniors Christmas Dinner all free of charge plus supporting other groups with donations and organising other events. I am pleased that Ann has taken over the running of the 100 Club, so thank you.

Also at the last AGM we welcomed three new members, Bev Di and Mary and we are pleased to see they have remained on the committee and thank them for their time. Our other committee members also need to be thanked; Barry – edits the Otter Tales, does all our posters, risk assessments, email mailings and more, Ann – our Secretary keeps us up to date with all our correspondence, does an excellent job with the minutes and agendas and gives me gentle reminders when necessary, Sue – works tirelessly as our treasurer, keeps a beady eye on what we spend and likes to keep a bit of money in reserve and Jacqui who is good at finding bargains for us on the internet, makes the soup and rolls for our Christmas dinner and volunteers whenever she can.

During the year we held the annual Easter egg hunt and quiz, firework display and Christmas dinner all of which were very successful. We also held an additional quiz and a race night which proved popular and was a good fund raiser. We also had a kite making session and lantern making sessions which proved extremely popular with the youngsters and we hope to repeat them again this year.

It was becoming difficult to find good talks for our winter month talks and so we decided to abandon this and just have the occasional speaker. We had an interesting talk from Garth Crocker on the weather, including the weather station he has in his garden. Alys Lavers also came and gave an update on the Steart Marshes and offered to do a guided walk for those that would be interested.

Although the number of people on our monthly walks has dwindled, the hardy few that do join in all enjoy it (and the roast dinner that follows it), but we shall keep it going and hope to encourage more walkers.

As always I need to thank Mike for keeping the common cut, or perhaps he should thank OPRA for allowing him to use our sit-on mower!

We must also thank Graeme and Joe Wigley for doing an excellent job in maintaining our village website.

It is great to live in a small village like Combwich where we get support from so many people including; Matt at the Anchor, Robert from the Post Office, the Village Hall and the Social Club. There are so many things going on including the weekly coffee mornings and the monthly village market. For the last 2 years we have been fortunate to have a very successful pantomime in the village. This wouldn’t happen without the volunteers and they should all be congratulated for their efforts.

Looking forward for the year we have the Easter Egg hunt next Friday followed by the Quiz on the Saturday evening, both taking place at the Anchor. The fete will take place on 2nd July and preparations are well under way and we will be looking for plenty of volunteers. The more volunteers we get the greater the fete will be.

OPRA has pledged £1,000 towards the new play area. We have just heard that our bid for the final part of the funding has been successful and so hopefully work will commence next month. So congratulations to the Otterhampton Parish Council and the Otterhampton Parish Project Team for their efforts.

Thank you to everyone for making this last year once again a success.

Finally, I would like to say it is with much regret that I have decided to resign from the OPRA Committee. Due to my family circumstances I am unable to give the time I would like to OPRA. I have always been passionate about OPRA over the last 16 years and enjoyed working with everyone on the committee. 

I would be happy to join the committee again at a later date when my situation changes. I wish you all great success in the coming year.

Tina Gardener

18th March 2016 
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